
  

 
 

 

 

Newsletter Term 4 Week 9 5th December 2019 

Templestowe Heights Primary School Values 
 

Persistence       Respect       Courage        Responsibility 
       “inspiring learners for life” 

 

Christmas Carols Evening 

Thursday 12th December 6.30pm to 8.30pm 

Parent Helpers Morning Tea - 10.40am Staffroom 

Wednesday 11th December  
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Writer’s Festival 
On Friday we celebrated our eighth annual Writer’s Festival. The purpose of this annual event 
is to provide our students with an opportunity to be an author. Every student in our school 
planned, drafted, edited, revised and published a written piece. The theme for this year’s event 
was “diary” and it was amazing to read all the different, creative ideas behind the students’ 
published pieces. Well done to all our students on celebrating themselves as authors, on our 
festival committee for adjudicating the highly commended and winning entries and for all our 
wonderful parents and carers who helped to laminate and book bind.  

Writers Festival Winners 
FD Florence 3/4B Gemma 

FJ Dash 3/4J Alena 

FN William 3/4S  Rhys 

1/2B Taneen 3/4W Sam  

1/2L Rose 5/6C Michael 

1/2M Chizzy 5/6G Sasha 

1/2P Angus 5/6P Kian 

1/2R  Eloise 5/6T Lachie 

3/4A Gracie 5/6W Bridget 
 

Stage 1 complete 
We have now completed the first of two stages of our capital 
works. Our Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics 
(STEM) room has now been installed. Fencing has been 
established ready for the delivery of our new double portable 
classroom that will be our library in 2020. The posts are being 
constructed before early next week when five trucks will deliver 
the five modules, with a crane used to join them all together like 
five giant Lego blocks.   
 
 

9850 1796 



Print-a-car  
Congratulations to Or, Johnathan, Matilda and Isaac (5/6T) for representing Templestowe Heights Primary in the 
state finals of the Quantum print-a-car competition. Our students were up against some strong opposition as they 
raced their cars against other teams from both primary and secondary schools. Our students did extremely well 
and took out the “Most Original Car Design” for the Primary School section. It was amazing to see our students 
use persistence to continue to modify their car design through a cycle of print, redesign and reprint until they 
finally got their car to the specifications they wanted. Thank you to Ross Toogood for his guidance and mentoring 
and well done Or, Jonathan, Matilda and Isaac we are extremely proud of you!  

 

 

 

 

 
Kids Hope 
For over 25 years Templestowe Heights Primary has had a positive and long lasting relationship with Kids Hope. 
Led by the amazing Bev Fraser and her husband Malcolm (who were also a founding family when our school first 
opened), our Kids Hope mentors provide guidance and support for some of our students. Our students really 
enjoy spending time with their mentors who offer them support and help them find a connection to school and 
life. Thank you so much to Judy, Michael, Bev, Charmaine, Ruth and Sue for their continued support and the 
positive partnership they have played in the lives of some of our students. 
 

Gingerbread House making success 
On Wednesday night we had our 15th annual gingerbread house making event. 
Run by ex-parent Kym, the art room was full of parents and children as they 
sat and created their gingerbread houses. While some gingerbread houses 
were a sight of beauty to be hold, others were more interested in eating the 
lollies and licking the icing (particularly my 3 boys). Thank you to the wonderful 
Parents & Friends for organising such a worthwhile event. 
 

Transition and Trust for 2020 classes 

This coming Tuesday all students from Foundation - year 5 will participate in the first of two transition sessions. 
The purpose of these 1 hour sessions is for students to meet the teacher they are going to have, in the room with 
their classmates for 2020. I would like to reiterate what I mentioned in last weeks’ newsletter, please trust our 
education support staff and teachers for placing your child in their class for 2020. Staff have spent countless hours 
creating the classes, following the guidelines of our class formation policy.  

It is important that parents and carers are prepared for their child to come home and be unhappy after their first 
transition session. This is a normal reaction and typical behaviour, as change can be challenging for many children 
as they realise they are moving to a new space that is unfamiliar and new to them. This is a time when children 
will be moving out of their comfort zone and into the unknown. Please resist the temptation to contact us because 
you are concerned your child is not happy with the teacher, classroom or classmates. This is an aspect of how we 
grow resilience and something we all need to flourish as adults. 

Rhys Coulson 

Principal 
 



 

FROM THE OFFICE 

School Reports Via COMPASS 
Semester 2 students reports will only be available to view and download via Compass. No paper copies will be 
printed.  

After 20th December 2019 all students that will not be returning in 2020 will no longer have access to their reports 
via Compass so please ensure you download these before the end of the year. 

SCHOOL BANKING 
The last day of school banking for this year will be Thursday 12th December. 

THPS School Calendar 

MORE ADVERTISERS NEEDED TO ENABLE THE CALENDAR TO GO AHEAD IN 
2020 

Our 2020 calendar still needs a few more sponsors.  If you own a business or 
know of someone who does, please support our school by becoming an 
advertiser. Advertising costs $130. For this, you get an advertisement on one 
of the months of the calendar. As a bonus, we are offering 8 free 
advertisements in our newsletter throughout the year. Your advertisement 
dollars make our school calendar possible. For further information please 
contact Anna in the school office on 9850 1796 or email 
sanos.anna.a@edumail.vic.gov.au .  

 

 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 2019 

Term 4 

Friday 6th December Wellbeing Workshop – ‘Deal with overwhelm’ 2.00pm – 3.30pm 

Tuesday 10th December Whole School Transition for 2020 Classes – Session 1 (11.30-12.30) 

Wednesday 11th December 

Christmas Tart Drive Orders Close 

Parent Helpers Morning Tea 10.40am to 11.10am 

School Council Meeting 

Thursday 12th December 
School Banking Closes for the Year 

Christmas Carols – 6.30 – 8.30pm (Oval) 

Friday 13th December  
Year 5/6 Swimming ends 

Christmas Stall 

Tuesday 17th December Whole School Transition for 2020 Classes – Session 2 (11.30-12.30) 

Wednesday 18th December   Year 6 Graduation Night 

Thursday 19th December Class Parties 

Friday 20th December Term 4 Ends – Students Dismissed at 1.30pm 

TERM DATES 2020 

Term 1 Thursday 30th January -  Friday 27th March 

Term 2 Tuesday 14th April – Friday 26th June 

Term 3 Monday 13th July – Friday 18th September 

Term4 Monday 5th October – Friday 18th December 

mailto:sanos.anna.a@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

Guide Dogs’ News 

Gracious me! The end of term is coming soon and so are the wonderful summer holidays!  

It has been a quiet year as far as raising another Guide Dog pup goes, though not in the THPS dog-world. 

Grover returned to school in February this year, after eight years of good works as a Guide Dog. He has 

retired now and lives with my family; he has returned to the same family home and to the same school! 

How lucky we are to be supported to have him back. 

Grover was my pup-number-two back in 2011; his handler and I became friends and she chose for him 

to return to us when he needed to retire. People ask me, “When do they retire Guide Dogs?” It’s actually 

the dogs who let people know when they need to stop working. GDV provides supports to handlers, 

including regular visits to check that the dog is still working well and wants to do so; they specialise in, 

and observe, animal behaviours (and of course, health and general welfare). Grover’s legs got tired and 

arthritic and he got tired too. So now his home is with me; he comes to school each day, meets other 

dogs to have a play and comes to all sorts of places with me. Though he has lost all legal rights of access, 

we find dog-friendly cafes, parks and beaches; the local florist lets him in to lie amongst all the beautiful 

flowers! 

Grover has many fans at THPS. He goes to Miss Chipman’s class weekly, wanders over to Miss 

Bruinewoud’s class too, visits Margaret in the office and stays for a while, pops in to Mr. Coulson’s office 

and runs up the corridor to greet Mr. Veal; all the students in 34J enjoy having, and caring for, him as 

do those in other classes. Families drop in for a pat and to give him a much-loved tummy rub! Yard Duty 

sees me with Grover and a frenzy of followers who want to walk with us and hold his lead. Grover is 

finding his inner puppy again when he is not snoozing! 

Last years’ pup, Marek, is happily Guiding for a man with low vision and living with him, his wife and 

family of four children. His graduation walk was a delight to witness.  

Have a super holiday, everyone. Well-deserved all round! Grover is off to the Gippsland farm, to explore 

and run away fast from the hissing geese! 

Kind regards, 

Liz James  

                                                   

          Marek in harness                        Grover in harness              Grover, lovely manners               Goose-watching 

 

 



 

 

PRIMARY SCHOOL BASKETBALL COMPETITION 

 

Congratulations to all the teams that competed in the Finals this season! 

We had 5 teams make it through to the Grand Final, 5/6 Girls Team 1, 5/6 Boys Team 2, 

3/4 Boys Team 1 and 3/4 Boys Team 3 were all Runners Up and 3/4 Girls Team 1 play 

today.  

Congratulations to all the teams! 

Please don’t forget to register your child/children for the 2020 season ASAP!!!! 

PARENT INFORMATION NIGHT – MONDAY 9TH DECEMBER 7PM  

MULTI PURPOSE ROOM 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR ALL PARENTS!  

Please register to attend via the link below 

https://www.trybooking.com/BHCLK 
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Year Name Received Award…. 

1/2P Naomi This week, you were nominated for demonstrating the character strength of Love of 
Learning. You ask questions to clarify understanding and have a growth mindset. 
It has been pleasing to see you challenge yourself and take risks with your learning. 
You show confidence sharing your ideas in front of the class and also help others to 
learn. Keep loving your learning Naomi! You are a STAR! 

 Edie This week, you were nominated for demonstrating the character strength of Love of 
Learning. You ask questions and show curiosity about the world around you. 
When you wrote your Writer’s Festival piece, ‘Diary of a Cheetah with no Spots’, you 
researched and asked for feedback to improve your learning and understanding. I 
congratulate you on your love of learning and hard work! Well done Edie! 

1/2L Samantha Congratulations Samantha! We have noticed your persistence during Maths. You 
have grown your ability to focus and show never give up attitude during Maths. This 
has allowed us to see just how clever you are! We are proud of you for showing us 
your best. You are a girl ready for Year Three! Keep up the great work Samantha! 

3/4J Elijah  Elijah, you are a good friend to others and, equally as important, you allow others to 
be a good friend to you. When someone needs a hand, you give yours. When you 
need a hand, you accept it gratefully. What lovely qualities they are    

3/4S Sofia  For  applying the character strength of self regulation, to increase your level of effort 
and improve your focus during Fractions Maths Zones. You have been rewarded with 
some great understandings and a boost in your confidence. Please keep it up! 

 Mikayla For  The effort you have put into your writing and the way  you have applied the 
feedback provided, during conferencing. Your ideas and word choice are coming 
along nicely. Your persistence is paying off. Keep it up! 

 Joshua For  Putting in a huge effort to produce a lengthy draft then a well presented Writer’s 
Festival book. Your love of everything army and war was put to good use  in your 
story which was enjoyable to read. I can’t wait to see your next masterpiece after 
you apply the same energy and persistence! 

3/4W Natalie Nat brings the character strengths of bravery and creativity to our classroom. She 
has demonstrated resilience this year, and it is great to see her take advice when 
sorting out issues, facing a challenge or working in a group. In addition, Nat 
demonstrated perseverance when revising to add detailed descriptions in her 
Writer’s Festival piece. What a fantastic year you have had – well done Nat! 

 Layla  Congratulations to Layla on working through the Writing Process with her piece, The 
Diary of a Unicorn. Layla added interesting details when revising and demonstrated 
her expanding vocabulary by incorporating detailed descriptions. In addition, Layla 
always treats others with respect and demonstrates a willingness to help and work 
with her peers. Keep up the great effort  

5/6C Lachie Lachie, 5/6C have spotted you using the character strengths of teamwork and 
fairness! You are a reliable member in a group who keeps others on-task and 
focused. You strive to give everyone a fair chance, and believe there should be equal 
opportunity for all! Congratulations, Lachie! A fantastic end to the year! Well done. 

5/6G Max  For showing the character strength of courage and self-regulation when dealing with 
a problem. You are showing that you are ready to be a sensible grade 6 person next 
year. Well done Max. 



 

  

 Ethan For showing the character strength of self-regulation and team work. Ethan has 
fitted into our school very well and many teachers have remarked on what a nice 
boy he is. We love how you volunteer to help others. Congratulations Ethan. 

5/6P Sabrina Displaying the character strength of ‘Social Intelligence’. During our 5/6 Camp, 
Sabrina demonstrated respect for the feelings of others especially supporting one of 
her friends when they were feeling a little homesick. She participated 
enthusiastically in new experiences and despite the extreme hot weather, Sabrina 
remained positive and showed a growth mindset by encouraging others that all will 
be ok. Thank-you Sabrina for your caring and thoughtful nature. 

5/6T Alex For  displaying the character strength of BRAVERY. Alex has grown significantly this 
year, when it comes to facing her fears. On many occasions she has felt unsure or 
nervous about something yet has taken on those worries and had a go. This has been 
highlighted by going for Junior School Councillor early in 2019 and with aspects of 
camp last week. Well done Alex on growing and being brave. 

 Adah For displaying the character strength of RESILENCE. Throughout her first year at 
THPS, Adah has remained positive and friendly, even if something hasn’t gone her 
way. She brings a smile with her everywhere and interacts with all of her peers in a 
respectful manner. Adah doesn’t let negative or difficult things change the way she 
approaches time at school. You are a very resilient person Adah, a great trait to have! 

5/6W Bridget Congratulations to Bridget Dods for Displaying the character strength of Self-
regulation. You consistently manage your own behaviour and reactions by making 
informed & logical choices. You are guided by what you believe is right and will 
always achieve your very best without fail.  
Well done Bridget, keep it up! 



Christmas tart drive - 2nd to 11th December 

P&F are teaming up for the festive season with Baker's Delight 
Macedon Plaza for a Christmas tart drive (similar to the Easter 
hot cross bun drive). Families and staff will be able to place 
orders online for packs of lemon tarts, mince tarts or Christmas 

cake for the RRP and 20% will be donated back to the school by the bakery. Orders will open on 2nd 
December until 11th December for delivery to school on Friday 13th December. Please use this link to 
order https://thps.daniro.com.au/fundraising-xmas 

Overwhelm workshop with Sarah Gilligan - Friday 6th December, 2-3.30pm. 

Sarah Gilligan (Rupert & Monty Gilligan de Wolff) is a professional coach and will be running one of her 
short wellbeing workshops on overwhelm and how to deal with it.  Numbers are limited to 10 so book 
in at the office if you'd like to attend. 

Christmas Stall - Fri 13th December 

The P&F Stall team, Bec Banez and Julie Ceravolo, have been busy selecting some wonderful gifts for 

the kids to choose from for anyone they wish to give a Christmas gift to. The stall will be held on Friday 

13th December after drop off. Volunteers will be needed to help run the stall. If you would like to help 

(approx. 9.15-10.45) please let us know thpspaf@gmail.com , come along on the day to the Art Room 

after you sign in at the office. 

School run events 

 Wednesday 11th December -    Parent Helpers Morning Tea - 10.40 to 11.10am Staff Room (for staff to 

say thanks to parent helpers) 

Thursday 12th December-        Christmas Carols evening - 6.30-8.30pm on the oval 

Wed 18th December -                Year 6 Graduation Night 

Thursday 19th December -         Class parties 

P&F Team - Cecile, Fiona, Oula & Sarah   thpspaf@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=thps%20social%20events 
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SCHOOL CALENDAR SPONSORS 
A Big Thank You to our calendar advertisers for your sponsorship this year. 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



  



 

 


